PARISH OF HOLNEST 
The Annual Holnest Parish Meeting

held on  Thursday 9th April 2015at 7.30 p.m. in Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES
Present: Clive Jesty (Chairman), Jenny Jesty, Nikki Coffin, Allan Coffin, Dawn Preston, Martin Preston, Angela Sargent, Graham Sargent. Angela Evans.
1. Apologies for absence - none.
2.
Election of Officers for ensuing year: 

It was resolved that Clive Jesty would stand as Chairman, Alan Coffin as Vice Chairman, Dawn Preston as Treasurer and Angela Sargent as Village Hall representative for the forthcoming year.   Proposed: Nikki Coffin, 2nd: Jenny Jesty, Voted For: Unanimous. 
3.
Minutes of the meeting held on 17/4/14 and Matters Arising
The minutes of the last meeting of 2014 were read out and unanimously agreed as a true record with the amendment at point 4 regarding Martin Preston, Treasurers report.  This should read “Treasurer, reported that there had been expenses of £45.00 for Cllr Taylors retirement present and land registry enquiry and photo copying for The Pound planning application of £48.49.”  Cllr Jesty signed the minutes.
With regards to Matters arising from the minutes Cllr Jesty informed the meeting that the Telephone box along Holnest straight has come up for adoption and Holnest has asked for it to be removed.  No action regarding the noticeboard has been taken.
4.
Officers’ Reports
Dawn Preston reported that they had received £369.60 as a donation from the Parishes Field Management Committee.  This left a balance of £3091.74.  At present Angela Preston is the only signatory on the account but it was agreed that there would be two signatories in future.  Clive Jesty to be added to the signature list.

Village Hall report, Nikki Coffin reported that they had applied for grants for refurbishment of village hall kitchen, having received a quotation of £25,000 for refurbishment.  It was agreed by the Holnest PC that some item of equipment could be purchased from Holnest PC funds to support the refurbishment.  This to be considered once the Village Hall had received grants to support the refurbishment.
Cllr Jesty reported on the significant aspects from Cam Vale PC meetings.  The most noteworthy was that a tree preservation order has been submitted for trees on the wood in Longburton, Burton Hill Plantation, where illegal felling of trees took place.  The Council is unsure if there will be any prosecution for this offence.  The Forestry commission have indicated that the trees need to be replanted.  
The Depo site in Longburton has been a success and is in the phase of seeking outline planning permission.  However the process has been incredibly long.

Another site in Meriden, by the Methodist Chapel is also seeking outline planning permission.  There is some reservation regarding the entrance to development.  Anyone wishing to make a comment can do so via the WDDC website.
Holnest and Longburton have their own snow plough in accordance with the Snow Plan. This has been provided by Cllr Jesty.
Meeting closed at 8.02pm.

